District WI holds annual meeting

by Pat Calhoun

On Thursday, May 25, the third annual meeting was in the Elmwood Community Centre with 124 members attending.

The host branches were Solway Southline Brant, South Saugeen, Tara and Teeswater.

The theme of the meeting was caring and sharing.

President Lois Freiburger presided for the meeting and Toos Kingma gave the welcome.

Roll call was answered by the district directors presenting their money for Pennies for Friendship and articles for the Erland Lee Home to sell during the summer months at the Lee.

Secretary-treasurer Doreen MacAdam did the ratification of the district directors, gave the minutes of last year's annual, the financial statement, donations and correspondence secretary-treasurer Doreen reports.

Committee reports were given by public relations officer Pat Calhoun, education co-ordinator Donna Ward, resolutions Anna Farrow, curator Judy MacKinnon, tartan Marie Hammell, scholarship Edna McCarrell, museum Marion Schlorff, safety officer Michelle Phillipi, roots of bruce Linda Freiburger. P.A.C. representative report was given by Doreen MacAdam.

Guests were introduced by Linda Freiburger. At this time Lois Freiburger presented Cliff Buckingham with a plaque in honor of his 27 years as treasurer of the Tartan Committee, also Marie Hammell and Mary Ziegler presented a gift on behalf of the Bruce County Tartan to the retiring treasur-

Guest speaker was Yolanda Cameron, funeral director from Walkerton. She gave a very informative talk of her work as a funeral director and answered many questions. She also gave pamphlets telling of how to deal with death and funerals.

The Regional Scholarship was presented to Christene Farrell from Ripley by Edna McCarrell.

Fran Board director Farrell conducted the election of officers. Past president Lois Freiburger; president Linda Freiburger, first vice president Betty Anne Thompson, second vice president Gunne Weber, and MacAdam.

Some new businesses are that a In Memorium Book be purchased for the district and be in the hands of the secretary. Any branch that has a deceased member is to send the name and the branch name to the secretary.

The second new business is that Gillies Hill Branch presented Marion Schlorff the museum representative with a cheque to help restore the log cabin at the museum and they challenged other branches to do the same this year.

The third new business is that it was suggested that a short report be given by committee members at the annual meeting and a printed report be given to each branch.

There was a display of Participation quilts for Lodge auction, which had been made by the branches.

Retiring president Lois was presented with a gift by Linda and Betty Anne. Courtesies for the day were given by Betty Anne.

Some coming events is the Grey-Bruce area convention on Oct. 3 at the Chesley Community Centre. The Bruce County rally is on Oct. 26 in Tiverton.

The royal anthem closed the meeting.

2000

Yes! Adults Need Immunization Too!

All adults require tetanus and diphtheria immunization every 10 years. Adults born after 1956 need to be immunized against measles, mumps, and rubella. Everyone aged 65 and older, and those with diabetes and chronic heart, lung (including asthma), liver or kidney disorders, need protection against influenza and pneumococcal disease and should consult their family physician regarding their need for these shots. In order to find out if you are up to date with your mmunization, contact your health care provider or local Public Health Unit regarding your immunization status.

Every adult should keep a

personal immunization record. this will help your health care provider ensure that you are protected against vaccine-preventable diseases. Having your Yellow Immunization Card up to date can prevent needless revaccination during a health emergency or if you change health care providers. If you don't have a record or a vellow card contact your health care provider or local Public Health Unit for one and be sure to take it with you each time you receive a shot so it can be updated.

If you require further information on vaccinations, please contact your local Public Health Unit.